ASCSU Weekly Report 05/02/11
President’s Report –Cooper Anderson
· I will be attending my final Board of Governors meeting on May 3-4. I will be reporting on SFRB's and Senate's fee recommendations to the Board.

· I want to personally thank everyone for their hard work this year. Serving as president this year has been a honor and a privilege, and it has been a great experience working with all of you in ASCSU. I wish all of you the best of luck in your future endeavors.

Vice President’s Report – Jennifer Babos
· SFRB feedback meeting

· Helping prep for new Senate and changeover

· Last Sexual Assault Admin Policy meeting

· Board of Governors- presenting Long Bill and Student Fees

President-Elect – Eric Berlinberg
New This Week:

· Welcome to the nominated Cabinet for the 2011-2012 Executive Branch!

· Individuals up for Ratification this Week:

THE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

CHIEF OF STAFF – Kaylyn Kardavani

DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF – Regina Martel

PRESS SECRETARY/RECRUITMENT OFFICER – Danielle McConnell

EXECUTIVE ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE – Brian Stewart
CABINET DEPARTMENTS

Department of Finance:

DIRECTOR OF FINANCE – Matt Strauch

CONTROLLER – Taylor Jackson

ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF FINANCE – Jack Zhu

Department of Marketing:

DIRECTOR OF MARKETING – Lorraine Goris

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF MARKETING-COORDINATOR – Jessica Galvan

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF MARKETING-WEBMASTER – VACANT

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF MARKETING-GRAPHIC DESIGNER – Ben Schreiber

ASSISTANT DIRECTORS OF MARKETING – Kristin Thee

Department of Academics:

DIRECTOR OF ACADEMICS – Becky Ewing

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF ACADEMICS – Maria Sekyi

ASSISTANT DIRECTORS OF ACADEMICS – Mallorie Fairchild

Department of Diversity:

DIRECTOR OF DIVERSITY – Shaunte McLachlan

ASSISTANT DIRECTORS OF DIVERSITY – Kayla Tolbert, Angel Smith

Department of Governmental Affairs:

DIRECTOR OF GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS – Chase Eckerdt

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS-COMMUNITY AFFAIRS – Rachel Schrader

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS-LEGISLATIVE 1 – Leah Gonzales

ASSISTANT DIRECTORS OF GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS – Morgan Devendorf, Mikaela Mitchell, Phil Labonte

Department of Community Development:

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Paige McCaleb

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT-COMMUNITY SERVICE – Josef Canaria

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT-RLT – Anupama Mehrota, Michael Meador

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT-GREEK LIFE – Jennifer McDermott

ASSISTANT DIRECTORS OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Caitlin Smith

Department of RamRide:

DIRECTOR OF RAMRIDE – Allison McVey

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF RAMRIDE–NIGHTLY OPERATIONS – Keegan Schulz

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF RAMRIDE-RISK MANAGEMENT/LOSS PREVENTION – Vincent Maffett

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF RAMRIDE–VOLUNTEERS AND STAFFING – Jeremy Keltner

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF RAMRIDE-MARKETING AND EDUCATION – Reggie Stjernholm

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF RAMRIDE-RAMRIDE RETURN – Victoria Sandora

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF RAMRIDE-POSITIVE IMPACT – Courtney Normann

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF RAMRIDE-EXPANSION/GALA – Lyndsay Lack

ASSISTANT DIRECTORS OF RAMRIDE – Jamie Perkins, Jessica Milstein, Ciera DiBello, Emma Lanham, Kirk Easton, Maya Robinson

Department of Student Services:

DIRECTOR OF STUDENT SERVICES – Tim Brogdon

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF STUDENT SERVICES-COORDINATOR – Jason Berlinberg

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF SUTDENT SERVICES-PROGRAMMING – Lynn Stout

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF STUDENT SERVICES-TRADITIONS COUNCIL – Chris Thomas

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF STUDENT SERVICES-ATHLETIC AFFAIRS – Raven Kellum

ASSISTANT DIRECTORS OF STUDENT SERVICES – Hana Shepler, Emily Kotulak, Caitlyn Sheehan

Department of University Affairs:

DIRECTOR OF UNIVERSITY AFFAIRS – Shadi Barzideh

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF UNIVERSITY AFFAIRS-COLLEGE COUNCILS – Tyler Witter

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF UNIVERSITY AFFAIRS-UNIVERSITY COMMITTEES – Wendy Bowling

ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF UNIVERSITY AFFAIRS – Phillip Dangler

Department of Sustainability/Health:

SUSTAINABILITY/HEALTH COORDINATOR – Audrey Purdue
· Ratification for the 2011-2012 Cabinet will be this Wednesday, May 4, after the 40th Senate concludes their final session.

· (Food and Coffee will be provided).

· All incoming Cabinet members should meet for the First Cabinet meeting of our Administration, 8:00pm, LSC 211E. 

· Party Registration is moving forward quickly. More details to come in the next couple weeks.

· Please clean the office of all personal items no later than Friday May 20th. We will be cleaning the office and trashing items that are left behind.

· If you have any questions about the transition process, please let me know. I can be reached at ASCSU_Pres_Elect@mail.colostate.edu

Vice President – Elect – Rachel Roberson
New This Week:

· Our cabinet structure has been nominated and will be up for ratification this Wednesday at the 41st senate
· Preparing to chair senate for the first time this Wednesday

Ongoing Reminders:

· I-Ball is this Friday please stop by if you can
· Study hard for finals

Finance Report – Jordan Von Bokern
New This Week:

· Directors: You’re all doing a great job on department finances this year. If you have any questions about budgeting and planning as the end of the term approaches, please feel free to talk with Tim Sellers or myself.

· Tim Sellers and I are preparing for the end of the year, incl. making sure all our accounts will balance out and be in order for the next Finance department. We’re helping to train Strauch and Jackson to prepare them for next year.

Ongoing Reminders:

· Don’t let your financial fidelity fade in the end of the semester.

Dates to Remember:

· May 14, 2011 @ 7:30pm: Liberal Arts graduation!

Controller – Tim Sellers
[image: image1.emf]Department Total Allocation Total Income Total Expense % used

Academics $500.00 $0.00 $83.21 16.6%

Administration $45,943.00 $0.00 $63,533.01 138.3%

Community Affairs $3,500.00 $0.00 $598.28 17.1%

Diversity and Outreach $8,000.00 $0.00 $2,665.83 33.3%

Environmental Affairs $2,000.00 $0.00 $2,000.00 100.0%

Leadership Development $2,500.00 $0.00 $777.09 31.1%

Legislative Affairs $13,600.00 $0.00 $7,543.81 55.5%

Marketing $20,000.00 $0.00 $11,101.56 55.5%

Senate $1,725.32 $0.00 $495.00 28.7%

Student Services $29,750.00 $428.10 $25,810.79 86.8%

Supreme Court $1,000.00 $0.00 $775.49 77.5%

Ram Ride $89,000.00 $0.00 $56,485.94 63.5%

$217,518.32

$428.10

$171,870.01

Total Transferred For Account $1,436.12

$45,648.31 79.0%

$47,512.53

Department Total Allocation Total Income Total Expense % used

Internal Operations $17,037.00 $0.00 $8,932.26 52.4%

$17,037.00

$0.00

$8,932.26

$8,104.74 52.4%

$8,104.74

Department Total Allocation Total Income Total Expense % Spent

Senate General Account $993,189.25 $0.00 $802,650.25 80.8%

$993,189.25

$0.00

$802,650.25

Total Tranfer for Account ($66,594.01)

$190,539.00

$123,944.99 87.5%

ASCSU Account Status Report
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Chief of Staff –Nate Fiedler
New This Week:

· Preparing an article for the editorial spot in the Collegian 

Ongoing Reminders:

· Go to RamLink! Spread the word for students who want to get involved 

· Directors- please occasionally bring members of your department to our meetings

· Feel free to give me input on ONE CSU or if you would like more information please set up a time to meet with me  

Dates to Remember:

· None this week 

Deputy Chief of Staff –Eric Berlinberg

New This Week:

· SFRB:

· Final SFRB meeting this week. Jenny, Me, and our advisors will be meeting to discuss suggestions for Vice President-Elect Roberson and SFRB next year.

· SFRB Dinner will be this Thursday.

· Please do your end of the year Directors Reports. They will be due, electronic and hard copy to Kim Grubbs, no later than Friday May 20th. Upon receipt of your Directors Report, you will be refunded your Directors Report deposit.

· All keys will be due back to Kim Grubbs no later than Friday May 20. Upon return of your Directors Report, you will be refunded your key deposit.

· Thank you all for an excellent year. I truly enjoyed working with all of you, and look forward to continuing our professional relationship into the future.

Academics – Shadi Barzideh
Elections –Andrew Ives

Executive Assistant – Wendy Bowling

· SFRB Long Bill passed Senate for the second time. President Cooper and President Elect Berlinberg are now taking it to the Board of Governors for Final Approval. 

· SFRB will be discussing ways in which they can improve for next year on May 2nd. If you have any suggestions for SFRB I would love to meet with you and discuss them. I would like to make this process as easy and manageable as it can be for all involved. 

· An SFRB Guest Column will be appearing in the Collegian sometime this week. Keep an eye out for it. 

· Anyone who is nominated for Cabinet next year must attend the Senate session on May 4th. Matt Straugh and I will be getting food and coffee for that night, so do not fret. 

· The website is now updated with the Nominated Cabinet for the 2011-2012 administration and the website problems have been mostly taken care of. I will be meeting with some people for suggestions as how to make the website more manageable and efficient. 

Community Affairs –Chase Eckerdt
New This Week:

· I want to proudly announce that the Planning and Zoning Board recently approved a new student housing development unanimously.  I was personally supporting this project and it is a positive step for students.

· Obviously, now is a transition period and I am working hard to make sure next year we have a great continuation of our progress with the community.

· This week I will be meeting with some different community leaders to help form a plan for the next few months.  

· There is another student housing proposal coming in front of the Planning and Zoning Board this month which I will be involved in.  I think this year’s legacy will be a huge amount of progress when it comes to student housing and I hope that work can continue. 

· Also, we are working on Party Registration and there will be updates in the coming weeks.

Ongoing Reminders:

· Please come and see me if you have any question.

Dates to Remember:

· None

Coordinator of Sustainability – Seth Danner
New This Week 

Discuss and plan future responsibilities for position

· Work on CBAC charter

· “Go for Gold” fall presentation

Ongoing Reminders: 
· Positive reinforcement campaign has begun so ride right and get ice cream or a complete meal courtesy of CSU bike police

· Support Ramcycle RA training program

· Support Society of Global Health Researchers in Action, SOGHR

Dates to Remember:

· 5/10/ 11 SEEAC

· 5/6/11 CBAC

· 5/6/11 iBall

Diversity & Outreach –Sam Raso

Inter Personal Violence Coordinators –Allison Watt

New This Week:

· Closing meeting with Nate

· Attended the SOAR awards

Ongoing Reminders:

· None

Dates to Remember:

· I-Ball this coming weekend

Leadership Development – April Ragland
New this week-

·  Congratulations to Maria, Chris, Reggie, Jess, Emma, and Kirk for all receiving positions in the 2011-2012 cabinet. 

· This will be my last Director' s report in ASCSU. It has been a great 4 years and I am grateful I got the chance to meet all of you. Special thanks to Kim for always being a great listener and giving the best advice, even if I refused to take it. I hope you know how appreciated you are. 

Important Dates-
· Thursday May5th 6:30-8:30- weekly RLT meeting

· Thursday 5:30-6:15- weekly department meeting

Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Strauch
New This Week:

· Tuition scheduled to go up 20% for resident undergraduate students. K-12 is seeing a fair amount of negotiations, but higher education is a lost cause this year. It’s a generally accepted principle that tuition will be going up around the state.

· Publication of Sarah Elfreth’s “The Young Guardians” update: DELIVERY VERY SOON. Books were shipped on 4/25. Tim Brogdon and I are working on the list of folks who will receive a copy (higher ed board chairs, student government leaders in the US, Colorado legislators, key CSU people, etc.)

· Capitol Update: Monitoring Student Fee regulation legislation.

· SB-052… Starting 2016, 25% Higher Education funding in Colorado would be tied to results of degree programs and increasing the numbers of ethic and racial minorities on campus. We are monitoring with no position at this time.

· HB-1301…Rep. Waller and Sen. Schwartz have introduced a lengthy bill deals with Student Fee setting reform along with addressing numerous other administrative issues in higher education. Working together with other student governments and few schools we were able to get amendments passed in House committee to address our concerns. We support the bill at this time.

· Working on preparing the contract for the lobbyist for the next Administration.

We are currently tracking the following bills in the Statehouse. We are writing letters, asking for meetings with legislators and testifying. http://www.coloradocapitolwatch.com/bill-tracker-votes/0/1043/2011/0/

Ongoing Reminders:

· Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns. legislativeaffairs@ascsu.colostate.edu.

· I appreciate folks keeping their eyes and ears open for any potential issues and to keep us informed. Thanks!

Marketing –Jillian Hart
New this week: 
1. Writing end of year director's report
2. Getting things ready for next year

RamRide – Submitted –Regina Martel
General: 
· RamRide has concluded its last operating weekend before the summer! We have had a great year and would like to thank everyone in ASCSU for all of their help and support throughout the year.

· I would really like to send out a big shout to RamRide’s advisors Kim Grubbs and Mary Branton-Housley for being the best advisors! If you see Brett please thank him for 3 years of hard-work with RamRide! 

· I have started working on my end of year director’s report. 

· RamRide Year-Long Stats:
· Rides Given YTD: 7,383

· People Driven YTD: 22,668

· Cancellations YTD: 5,895

· Total Ride Count: 138,031

Donations:
· We have had great donors and sponsors this year and I would like to thank them; please go out and support their businesses! – I-Hop, Pizza Hut, Pizza Casbah, Dominos, Mama Roni’s, Chick-Fil-A, Marco’s, Krazy Karl’s, Noodles

Volunteers:

· We are starting to sign-up volunteers for the first weekends. If you know of any groups that are interested please send them to the ASCSU office so we can fill the first weekends. 
Data:

· Last Weekend 



	Date
	# Cars Running
	# of Rides
	# of Passengers
	# of Cancels
	Average Wait Time

	Thursday 4/28/11
	9
	64
	198
	61
	48

	Friday 4/29/11
	15
	129
	411
	147       
	90

	Saturday 4/30/11
	15
	147
	440
	88
	90


· Total people driven home this weekend: 1049
Public Relations – Matt Strauch

New This Week:

· Next big thing: 2011-2012 Cabinet announcement and end of year tasks.

· I’ve been appointed Transition Coordinator for the Berlinberg/Roberson administration and will be working on various items from PR, hiring, budget, cabinet organization, etc. 

· Logo transition. Will have a complete logo “toolkit” and usage guidelines ready for the next school year. A lot of work going back and forth with Creative and Communication Services.

· Don’t be lame: if you comment on online newspapers stories—USE YOUR REAL NAME. Using a pseudonym or a generic term doesn’t show much integrity on your part and just feeds into the anti-ASCSU fire. We are serious people doing serious things for the student body. Thank you.

Ongoing Reminders:
· Stay aware of what you say and what you do, and how that may affect the image of ASCSU to those around you, students, administrators and the public.

· Please do not hesitate to contact me with concerns or issues. I would be glad to assist you if and when a media organization may contact you, even if it may differ from mainstream views—it’s my job to help you come across the way you want to. 

· It is my policy to provide early and embargoed information to media organizations, which may bother some people. Providing facts to the media early typically breeds accurate stories in the end. Please see me if you have concerns.

Student Services – Beau Loendorf
Judicial Report – Nick Yoswa
